School Council Meeting Minutes
Date of Meeting: Thursday 6th September 2007 9-10am
1. Welcome and introductions

Mr. Sansom welcomed all of the new councillors and congratulated them on achieving this very important role. He introduced himself and Mrs. Scholes, and each councillor introduced themselves to the committee.

2. Meetings- chairing and frequency

It has been decided that meetings will be held every 2 weeks on a Thursday morning 9-10am. The councillors will also be gradually taking over the role of chairing the meetings beginning with Year 6 councillors. 

3. Methods of communication
· Suggestion Box- is available to all pupils, teachers and parents in entrance area.
· School Council Book- orange book available in every class.
· Minutes- to be typed by Mr. Sansom and distributed on the day of the meeting on light blue paper.
· School Council Display board in class- Councillors will ask their teachers if they could have a small display board in the classroom to display their book, photo and up to date minutes/agendas. 
· Sharing information- Mr. Sansom said that it was important that we share information between the councillors, the governors, the teachers, the parents and anyone else involved in the school in the local community. 
4. Budget (£450)

Mr. Sansom asked the councillors to find out how the classes would like to spend the budget belonging to the school council. Ideas need to benefit everyone in school. 
· What would you like to spend the £450 on?

5. Healthy Schools (Mrs. Scholes)

Mrs. Scholes asked for opinions on the new salad bar. Councillors reported that the children liked it as there had been long queues at it but that they would like more variety in salad choices on a daily basis.

Mrs. Scholes also asked the children to find out the answers to the following questions:

· Is there another way to celebrate birthdays in class rather than sweets?

· What sports would you like for after school clubs?

· Is there any way school could help parents understand you better?

6. Gardening Project
Mr. Sansom showed the council the newly prepared School Garden working with Bevan Brittain solicitors. One class will be involved this year to work on the garden, growing fresh produce to be used in school dinners.
7. Ghandigram Orphanage
Mr. Sansom asked the councillors to find out whether classes would like to support Ghandigram Orphanage once again this year, building on our already established successful links. They were asked to consider whether they would like to adopt a local charity to support in addition to supporting Ghandigram abroad. 

· Council to report back next meeting. 

8. Any Other Business (AOB)
· Mr. Sansom told the children about the Multi Use Games Area (M.U.G.A) and showed them the area to be changed on the field. They were all very excited about the prospect and were keen to share this £70,000 investment with their classes.
· Mr. Sansom the council what refreshments they would like at future meetings- the majority of the council asked for tea (decaffeinated) or water. Mr. Sansom will arrange this for future meetings.

· Date of next meeting: Thursday 20th September 2007, 9-10am
